
2/24/2022 
 
From:  HPDC Don Mack 
To:  Department JA, Gary White 
  Department Adjutant, Barbara DeAngelo 
Subject: Proposed Bylaw Change 
 
In accordance with Department Bylaws, Article IX Section 2, the following 
Proposed amendment is submitted for consideration by the body assembled at 
The Department Convention. 
 
Department Bylaw Article I, Section 16 (b) Term of Office. 
 
CURRENT 
All other elective officers shall be elected for one (1) term and may succeed  
For one (1) additional term. Said terms of office shall be from the annual 
Department Convention of their election until the installation of their duly 
Elected successors at the next annual Department Convention. 
 
CHANGE TO READ 
All other elective officers shall be elected for one (1) term and may succeed  
For one (1) additional term. Said terms of office shall be from the annual 
Department Convention of their election until the installation of their duly 
Elected successors at the next annual Department Convention. The Department 
Adjutant and Paymaster shall not be held to any term limits. 
 
RATIONAL 
The Department Adjutant and Paymaster are two very important positions in the 
League. They keep all the financial and Department records. To be changing banks 
every 2 years would not be wise. Any investments would be lost with the change. 
We would need to change contact information with the NJ Division of Taxes for 
our sales tax exempt certificate, our gaming license and registration status with 
the State plus other organizations. 
 
Respectfully Submitted  
HPDC Don Mack 
 



 
 


